
"We rejoice in the hope of the glory of God". God has
been good to us. As we entered a new school term
(what the French call "La Rentrée") it brought many
uncertainties about the future, new classes for the boys,
but has also given us a new hope through the joy of
baptisms. This has brought the number of baptisms
during our 5 years in Brive-La-Gaillarde up to 10.

As we mentioned in our previous newsletter, we had
been talking with Aurélie and preparing her baptism.
Finally, everything came together, and to make the most
of the last few days of sunshine, we headed out to a
local lake for this amazing time of celebration. What
made it even more special was that as we were
discussing her baptism, our second son, Ben, spoke
with us one evening about his renewed desire to get
baptised. We have had this conversation on and off over
the last few months, but as we reflected on his spiritual
journey, and his very real relationship with Jesus, we felt
very strongly that this was the right time for him. So it
was an immense joy for our church family to celebrate
this new birth and new milestone. Our focus for the
coming months is to train up, support and encourage
Anthony and Aurélie in their faith, while seeking God's
will for them as well in the next season.

On the family front, we are grateful for the new classes
and teachers that the boys find themselves in. With the
upcoming move in December, we have decided not to
enrol them in any 'formal' sports activities, which has
meant they are getting their mountain bikes out a lot
more.

We continue in the process of discerning where God
may want us next, both from discussions with UK-based
pioneers, friends and ministerial colleagues, as well as
through the settlement process. So far, there is nothing
definitive, so we keep leaning on God in prayer and
trust; it's not easy having this dual focus, both on life
here in Brive-La-Gaillarde, while trying to concentrate on
new possibilities in another country, but we keep
reminding ourselves of God's faithfulness, and our
experience of His guiding in the past!

Claire-Lise and David
Judkins
News from the Church Around the
Table, Brive-La-Gaillarde
September 2019

www.bmsworldmission.org/cdjudkins



As we continue to serve God here, we were recently
reminded of the challenges of this area: David met up
with another church-planter in a small town 45 mins
drive away from us, and sadly, he shared how their small
community has just gone through a significant split. He
also shared news of 2 other evangelical churches in the
Corrèze department who have experienced significant
conflict and division. Our hearts break for the hold that
Satan seems to have on this area, and how God must
weep at the suffering and disunity. We can only pray.

But we were greatly encouraged in conversations with a
church member who has recently been sharing at work
the importance of serving customers with a smile, with
empathy, generosity and help. Basically how living out
Jesus' values actually makes a difference to the bottom
line! The manager of a supplier company, a national
organisation, gave validation to his words when he

shared with his workforce how, in a digital commerce
era, their main focus is on serving the customer, warmth
and a pleasant demeanour, and the human touch!
Ancient wisdom at its most relevant...

So as we continue in this time of transition, here are
some prayer requests:

- for the churches in the Corrèze "département"

- for Aurélie and Ben: for protection after baptism,
spiritual strength and discernment, and wisdom in
preparing for the future (we are grateful to see already in
Ben a real difference in handling fear and doubts, by the
Holy Spirit)

-for us, and the boys, peace and guidance for the future

- thanks for all that God is doing

Finally, it is encouraging to see the evidence of God's
work in the lives of folk around us, as well as trusting in
the hidden work of the Holy Spirit in places we cannot
see. We continue to seek to grow in knowing Him better,
and value prayers that the Name of Jesus be lifted up in
this area, and country.

With our love and gratitude in Christ!

David, Claire-Lise, Joshua, Ben, Samuel and Nathan.



If you would like to support Claire-Lise and David Judkins by prayer and
committed regular giving, visit bmsworldmission.org/partners or call 01235
517617 for a 247 Partners leaflet.
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